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PROPOSAL TO REVITALIZE FEMCIDI
(Prepared by the Secretariat)

The Special Multilateral Fund is celebrating 11 years of operation in 2009.  Overall, the assessment of the project is posible. There are many success stories with positive results for thousands of families and hundreds of communities of the Hemisphere. 
At the same time however, we must recognize that there are many things about FEMCIDI which we can and must improve. We have indicated this many times in the past to the political bodies of the Organization. The Secretariat has insisted on the need to update various principles that hinder the eficacy of FEMCIDI and to improve a number of operational practices which affect its proper functioning.  These proposals have always been well received but have not translated into actually bringing about the necessary adjustments. The Secretariat wants to draw the attention of the countries on the urgency to reach specific compromises and to draw a precise calendar for the implementation of these transformations. 

In response to this urgency, the Secretariat wishes to present to the Management Board a series of principles aimed at improving and enhancing FEMCIDI and to propose these bolstering transformations to the corresponding political bodies for and implementation. 

We hope to get a favorable response to these proposals and principals and will work over the course of the next few months on developing each one of those points for further consideration. 
Proposal for consolidation: 

1. Establish FEMCIDI as a Program with its own Goal, Objectives, Outputs and Activities.
2. Explicitly establish two principal and crosscutting areas of action:

a. Human capacity building
b. Strengthening of governmental institutions
3. Reduce the number of overall spheres of action. The priorities within these spheres would respond to those defined by the Ministerial processes. 
4. Reduce the number of projects per sector to a maximum of three per year. Those larger scale projects could include national components.
5. Priority given to multinational and multiannual projects. 
6. Provide support in the design and definition of specific indicators of result to all the projects. 

7. Development and implementation of a system of continuous monitoring and evaluation of results for all the projects financed. 
8. Development and dissemination of lessons learned to ensure the ongoing advancement of the Program. 
9. Development of standards to ensure the replicability of the projects. 
The approval of these adjustments will have positive results. An example: the reduction of priority areas, the multiannual focus and the reduction in the number of projects financed will enable us to move from the current system which funds around 100 projects per year with an average of $70,000 per project to a program with fewer projets and an average of $350,000 per project per year. 
This important step forward will allow us to go from a Fund financing projects, and in many instances, activities, to a Cooperation Program with measurable effects and enough resources to allow for an adequate monitoring and evaluation process. 
Under this system, SEDI and its Departments, who act as technical secretariats of the Ministerials processes, could play an important role in assisting the Member States with conceiving and executing the projects. 
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